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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF APRIL 12, 2023

The regular meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Wednesday, April 12, 2023 at
7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith, Linda Farnsworth and Robert
Nelson. Others present were Greg Senyo, Rich Barrett, Mike English, Jeanne English, Kelly Goldthwaite,
Joe Goldthwaite, Dave Mclunkin and Julie Parmenter.

Doug Smith called the meeting to order at 7:11 pm.
The meeting opened with the pledge to the fiag.
Douglas Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.

Rich Barrett remarked that he is getting updated information for the emergency operations plan. He
advised that he approached the church about becoming an emergency center.

Greg Senyo requested that they not forget Reynolds Run with oil this year.

A motion was made to approve the minutes for the April 7, 2023 meeting by Linda Farnsworth. Bob
Nelson seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Bob Nelson made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report dated April 12, 2023. Linda Farnsworth
seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Bob Nelson made a motion to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $41,603.73 for the general
fund, $32,128.47 for the sewer fund, $6,914.12 for the sewer Il fund, $5.00 for state fund and
$10,637.98 for the water fund. Also, approval for payment of any utilities that may come due before
the next regular scheduled meeting. The motion was seconded by Linda Farnsworth. The vote was
unanimous and the motion carried.

Dave reported that they are cutting brush, ditching, and cleaning up from snowplowing. He is hoping
that if we get some wet weather next week that he may be able to get started on street sweeping.

The Supervisors reported that the Fire Department audit has been received. They will table this issue
until they have time to look it over.

Next was nuisance properties and their status. The property at 106 Cottage has been sent to RDA and
will be reviewed by them in May. The Cable Hollow location has been looked at and the county is aware
of the vehicle situation. The Route 957 property was discussed and it was noted that the secretary
talked to the owner and forwarded the list of items to be addressed.

It was communicated that PennDOT would allow the flashing lights for the Werner Park entrance to be
installed. They advised though that we could not leave them on 24/7, only during tournaments or high
traffic times. The lights were priced at $164.57 each. The Supervisors are willing to pay for the lights
and the Fire Department will maintain them. Bob Nelson made a motion to approve the purchase of
these lights and it was seconded by Linda Farnsworth.
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Mike English inquired about the graffiti downtown. Bob advised that the property owner is aware of
this situation but as Supervisor’s they cannot go onto private property to clean this up.

Bob Nelson made a motion for adjournment at 7:38 PM. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely,




